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GEFLTY ACMINIS I BATOR

Mr. Willtam €. Ross Jr.

Chainman

Natiomal Advisory Council on Environmental Policy and Technology
U5, Environmental Protection Agency

1200 Pennsylvama Avenue, NW

Washington, D.C, 20460

Dizar Mr. Ruoss:

On behall'of evervone at the ULS. Environmental Protection Agency, [ wish to thank you and your
colleagues on the National Advisory Couneil on Fnvironmental Tolicy and Technology for your sccond
advisory letler on sustainahlity,

Please be assured that we at the EPA are now incorporating pringiples of sustainability more fully into
our ongoing repulatory and novregulatory work, We very much appreciate vour helptul
recommendations on setting direction and creating alignment on the EPA’s path 1o sustainability,
cngaping stakcholders in the EPA’s commitment 1o sustainability and demonstrating the LPA’s
leadership n sustainahility,

As you arc aware from recent conversations, we are already implementing some of your
recommendations, For example, | recently established a committee of senior carger deputics to work
with me in guiding our sustainability cfforts. That group has been working to embed sustainabihty
principles inte our strategic-planning process and documents. We have also begun discussions about
bolstering our work on sustainability metrics. Finally, with additional encouragement from the release of
the National Academy of Sciences’ new report, Sustainability for the Noavion: Resowrce Connections and
Caverpment Linkages, we arce evaluating the EPACs leadership role in sustainability in the context of the
federal government at large, and we apprectate vour combidence.

We also are grateful lor your reconmmendations on potential breakthrough objectives. The idea of our
selting these. as both vou and the National Academy of Sciences recommended, remains a topic for
thoughttul discussior. In establishing such objectives, we will, of cowrse, carelully consider the
scientific bases for evaluating achiecvement of the objectives as well as the resource implications in
pursuing them.

Further, we are pleased o begin workmg with a subcommittce of vour members to explove the EPA'S
role within the social piltar of sustainability. This ellort follows up on your recommendation that the
EPA should link sustainability, community engagement and environmenlal-justice approaches
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agencywide. As we move lorward on sustainability, we might ask vou and your advisory-council
colleagues for additional advice.

In the meantime., 1 thank you once more for the hard work you devoted o vour thoughtiul and
imformanve advisory letter.
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